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Town of Cornish, New Hampshire 

Zoning Board of Adjustment 

February 16, 2022 

 

The Cornish Zoning Board of Adjustment met on Wednesday, February 16, 2022, at 6:30 PM at 

the Cornish Town Offices.  Present were Jason Bourne, Chair, and Bill Balch. Karim Chichakly, 

Kate Freeland due to the Covid-19 situation.  Stuart Hodgeman was out of town and attended 

remotely. 

 

Also in attendance were Marie DeRusha, Heather Gallagher, Gwyn Gallagher (via Zoom), Tom 

Hildreth (via Zoom), Alicia Simino, and Troy Simino. 

 

Jason Bourne called the meeting to order at 6:31 PM.  Pursuant to RSA 91-A:2,III-b, Mr. Bourne 

declared an emergency: due to the Covid-19 pandemic a quorum could not be physically present 

at the warned location of the meeting. 

 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Stuart Hodgeman made a motion to accept the minutes of January 10, 2022, and January 11, 

2022, as corrected.  Karim Chichakly seconded the motion, and the vote of the Board, by roll 

call, was in the affirmative, 4-0. 

 

Motion for Rehearing 

voting: members Jason Bourne, Chair, Bill Balch, Karim Chichakly, and Stuart Hodgeman.  

Kate Freeland recused herself.  Mr. Bourne announced that the petitioners had requested a full 

five-member Board to hear the motion.  Mr. Bourne noted that in accordance with the Board’s 

rules of procedure, if there are less than five members present, the Chair shall give the option to 

proceed or not to the applicants.  Mr. Bourne asked Mr. Hildreth to confirm on behalf of the 

petitioners that they wanted to postpone until a full Board was present. Mr. Hildreth confirmed 

the petitioner’s request.  Bill Balch moved to continue the meeting to March 21, 2022, 6:30 PM, 

at the Town Offices.  Karim Chichakly seconded the motion, and the vote, by roll call, was in 

favor, 4-0. 

 

Karim Chichakly made a motion to adjourn.  Stuart Hodgeman seconded the motion, and the 

vote, by roll call, was in the affirmative.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:44 PM.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heidi M. Jaarsma 

 

 


